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MSA President’s Message—Donna-Mae Winquist 
 

Welcome to the start of spring… whenever it finally arrives! At MSA, we’ve been doing 

our best to keep warm and keep up our hope for sunny months to come. Fortunately, 

we have a lot to look forward to!  

 

April 15-21 marks Volunteer Appreciation Week. I would like to thank the many MSA 

members who donate their time and expertise to MSA each year. Your support makes 

our union strong; your generosity is extremely appreciated. MSA members volunteer in 

many ways including sitting on MSA committees such as Communications, Health and 

Wellness, Professional Development, Social, Finance, Human Resources and more. If 

you would like to get involved, please don’t hesitate to let us know. Your volunteering is 

a great way to meet new people and gain new skills!  

 

Another great way to get involved and gain experience is to sit on the MSA Board and 

now is your chance! Elections are open for the following positions: President,              

Professional Development Chair and Member Representative for City Centre Campus 

(3). Sitting on the MSA Board is a wonderful way to improve working conditions and 

assist in the creation of a positive working environment for your colleagues. See page 

3 for a summary of each role.  

 

Save the date! The MSA spring general meeting is on Thursday, May 24th. Get all of 

your important MSA information and enjoy a delicious dinner with co-workers           

afterwards. Watch your email in the beginning of May for the RSVP form. 

 

Please feel free to stop by the MSA office any time. The MSA office is open Monday to 

Friday 8:30am to 4:30pm or you can contact me directly at WinquistD@macewan.ca.   

 

Respectfully yours, 

Donna-Mae Winquist,  

MSA President 

 

 

mailto:msa@macewan.ca
mailto:WinquistD@macewan.ca
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• Congratulations to Meaghan Maynard with Athletics Administration and Brenda Abokhai with Student        

Financial Aid on receiving the Financial Award for MSA Members. Thank you to all the applicants. We 

feel so fortunate to have members with such a keen interest in life-long learning! 

 

• Congratulations to Crystal Humble (OUR) who welcomed son William on January 10 at 2:59 pm,    

weighing 6 lbs, 13 oz.  

 

• We wish MSA member Meagan McKinney (International Education) all the best on her next adventure! 

Thank you Meagan for your support of MSA. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS/CONGRATS/KUDOS !! 

MSA professional development 

In-Service Opportunities  

Hone your skills and advance your career! The  In-Service program is designed to allow you more control 

in directing your personal learning needs. 

Get full details at: goo.gl/N4xbvH  

 

Winter In-Service 

Apr 25 · ColourSpectrums Personality Styles  goo.gl/Ehjrvy 

May 9 ·  Effective Business Writing - Level II  goo.gl/GCYSvB  

 

Upcoming Tidbit Café  

Estate Preservation and Wealth Transfer 

Strategies for building and transferring wealth, understanding Long Term Care needs, making sure your 

wishes are documented and carried out, preserving your estate.  

 

April 5 · NOON Rm 9-101    

RSVP at msa@macewan.ca. 

Seeking the Union’s Help and Assistance 
MSA’s door is always open to assist you and to talk. We welcome your questions, concerns or a drop-in for coffee 

or chocolate!  

 

If you have straight-forward questions, you can also send an e-mail and we will try to respond within two business 

days. If your inquiry is time-sensitive and you need to speak to a specific person, it is recommended that you  

schedule an appointment so that we can be sure we are available to meet with you and assist you promptly. 

 

The University has requested that we inform all our members of the following: 

 

• Employee or MSA-initiated meetings with your union should be on personal time, except as specified in detail 

in the Collective Agreement Article 7.0.3 and Article 8.0. You may use break-time, personal leave time, or      

request schedule adjustments from your manager. 

 

• If meetings with MSA impact your work time, employees must request and obtain approval from their manager 

to ensure that operational requirements are still maintained. You do not need to provide details to your          

manager regarding what you wish to speak to MSA about, but you do need permission to be away from your 

work duties. Such approval is not to be unreasonably withheld. 

Labour Relations Q & A 

http://goo.gl/N4xbvH
http://goo.gl/zFgdXC
http://goo.gl/Ehjrvy
http://goo.gl/GCYSvB
mailto:msa@macewan.ca
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MSA Spring Elections 2018 

Call for Nominations Spring 2018 - MSA Board Positions 

 

Make a difference by joining the MSA Board! The MSA Board plays a            

fundamental role in improving working conditions and ensuring members 

have a strong voice at MacEwan. To run for a board  position, you are not 

required to have past union experience. All members of the MSA Board are 

offered labour relations training and office staff are always on hand to         

assist with questions and concerns. As stated in the Collective Agreement 8.0.3, elected members of the 

MSA Board are granted up to seven (7) hours per month to attend MSA Board meetings and/or other 

meetings scheduled on behalf of MSA. (President, Vice-President, and Past President have increased       

release time.) Not only will you gain new skills through hands-on experience, but serving on the MSA 

Board will look excellent on a resume! 

 

Please find the MSA Call for Nominations for the following Board positions whose terms expire June 30, 

2018 at www.macewanstaff.ca.  

 

PRESIDENT 

An essential and exhilarating role! The MSA President is the official spokesperson for MSA and acts as 

the liaison between the Association and other individuals and groups within the University and beyond. 

These groups/individuals include MacEwan University President and members of the Administration, 

members of Human Resources, members of the Alberta government, official representatives of Alberta 

labour organizations etc. The President provides leadership in the development of MSA goals and        

policies. The person fulfilling this role is responsible for chairing MSA Board meetings, as well as              

bi-annual general membership meetings. They also serve as an ex-officio member of MSA standing       

committees. As stated in the collective agreement, the MSA President shall be granted 50% release time. 

Additional release time may be requested by MSA. This is a two-year term, ending June 30th, 2020. 

 

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT CHAIR 

Help direct professional development at MacEwan! Each year, attendance continues to grow for MSA’s 

educational sessions, proving that professional development is extremely important to MSA members. 

The Professional Development committee serves as an advisory group to Human Resources and a          

resource group to MSA members on development opportunities and programs at MacEwan. The            

committee plays an essential role in the design and implementation of a wide variety of personal and  

professional learning opportunities throughout the year, including both the In-Service program and 

lunchtime Tidbit Cafés. The PD Chair represents MSA on MacEwan’s PD Steering Committee, acts as a 

liaison between instructors and the committee, as well as the committee and MSA office staff. This         

person will provide monthly reports to the MSA Board, as well as bi-annual reports to the membership. 

This is a two-year term, ending June 30th, 2020; the time commitment is approximately 5-10 hours per 

month.   

 

MEMBER REPRESENTATIVE (3 POSITIONS) 

A crucial role in improving working conditions at MacEwan! Member Representatives act as a liaison      

between the MSA membership and the Board. Representatives assist members to the best of their          

ability, referencing the Collective Agreement and/or directing them to the MSA office for Labour               

Relations assistance. Member representatives are the eyes and ears of the membership, bringing    

members’ questions and concerns to the MSA office and Board. In addition, they play an important role in 

shaping how those questions and concerns are addressed. This is a two-year term, ending June 30th 

2020; the time commitment is approximately 3-5 hours per month.  

http://www.macewanstaff.ca/
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MSA Member Representative Christine Valentine has worked at MacEwan       

University since 2012, after first attending the university as a student. She  

is the Faculty Governance Administrator for the Faculty of Fine Arts and            

Communications, located in Allard Hall. Christine has a passion for higher        

education administration and is currently pursuing a master’s degree in        

Educational Policy Studies with a major in Educational Administration and 

Leadership at the University of Alberta. In her spare time, Christine writes a 

blog where she discusses educational administrative issues that affect          

universities today and shares her own academic work at 

www.valentineacademia.com. She is interested in helping others and            

believes strongly in fair and equitable representation of MacEwan’s staff  

members. Christine’s term runs until June 30, 2019. 

Describe your role as a Member Representative. 
As a Member Representative for the MSA, my role is to be a resource for the staff of MacEwan University. This 

means knowing where to look or where to go to find information––it doesn’t necessarily mean that Member         

Representatives need to know everything about the Collective Agreement (I sure don’t!). I would say a large part of 

my role is just to be here in case anyone ever wants to chat about any issue they may be experiencing (good or 

bad) and to build relationships with other staff members of the University. 

 

Initially, why did you decide to run for election? 
I decided to run for election three years ago. At the time, I was 

working in the Centre for Arts and Communications Campus in the 

west end. Since many staff members from the Faculty of Fine Arts 

and Communications worked there and we were fairly segregated 

from the rest of the university, I felt it was important to have a 

point person for our staff members to talk to if they had questions or concerns, and to help out with MSA  donation 

drives and elections. Now I’m in the first year of my second term on the MSA Board, and my faculty has made the 

move to Allard Hall. I feel like moving here has really expanded my role as Member Representative because I now 

have the opportunity to get to know staff from across City Centre Campus. 

 

What do you see as the value of a Member Representative? 
Member Representatives are full-voting members on the MSA Board, and so they are a direct connection between 

the membership and the strategic, decision-making body that determines future directions of the Association. The 

feedback that Member Representatives can provide to the MSA Board is incredibly valuable because it reflects 

real issues that staff deal with. Member Reps are staff too, so we can relate to other staff members in a very real 

and approachable way. We also receive some specialized training that teaches the importance of building               

interest-based relationships and the pillars of positive labour relations, which not only provided me with important 

tools for my role as Member Rep, but gave me important knowledge and skills that are applicable to my job as 

well. 

 

Why would you encourage someone to run for Member Representative? 
We need an MSA Board that is as inclusive and diverse as our members. I would encourage you (yes, you, the         

person reading this), to run for Member Representative because frankly, we need you. We need your new ideas 

and perspectives. We need to learn from you what issues you face, what things are the most important to you, and 

to actively help us shape the future of the MSA. It doesn’t matter if you don’t know a thing about the MSA (I didn’t), 

or if the only thing that you do know about us is that we throw an awesome pancake breakfast every year (we do!)–

–what’s most important is your willingness to listen and be an advocate for others. 

“We need an MSA Board 

that is as inclusive and 

diverse as our members.”  

http://www.valentineacademia.com
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MSA Board 2017/18 

What do you feel is your most important responsibility? 
Honestly and fairly representing an up-and-coming generation of staff on the MSA. As a 

MacEwan “millennial”, I feel like it’s my responsibility to advocate for new formats and 

methods of doing things that will help make the MSA appealing to our younger workforce, 

while still being respectful and inclusive of staff who have worked here for decades and to 

listen and learn from their experiences.   

 

What do you enjoy most about your role?  
The thing I think I enjoy the most is getting to know the staff members from across the University. I feel good when 

I’m able to help others, whether it’s sitting down to listen to an issue someone is going through or providing advice 

or information. I also enjoy working with the MSA office staff. They are incredibly knowledgeable, helpful, and  

probably some of the kindest and helpful people you’ll ever meet. Being a part of the MSA in a more active way as 

Member Representative has been a great learning experience for me and it’s given me the opportunity to get to 

know some amazing people that I may not have met otherwise.  

 

 

“I would encourage you to run for Member Representative because frankly, we need you. We 

need your new ideas and perspectives. We need to learn from you what issues you face, what 

things are the most important to you, and to actively help us shape the future of the MSA.” 

-Christine Valentine, MSA Member Representative CCC 

Introducing Nina Delling, MSA Representative to 

the MacEwan University Board of Governors  
MSA is excited to announce that the Provincial Minister of Advanced Education 

has approved the appointment of Nina Delling as the MSA Representative to the 

MacEwan University Board of Governors. Nina’s term runs until February 27, 

2021. 

 

Nina has a comprehensive background in University administration and          

governance. With Masters degrees from both Universität Leipzig and University 

of Alberta, Nina began her career with MacEwan University in 2011, and             

represented MSA on the Academic Governance Council from 2013-17. Nina has 

worked with MacEwan International since the beginning of her MacEwan career, 

and is currently in the role of Education Abroad Advisor. Nina’s community services include being a board 

member and committee chair of the Alberta Council for Global Cooperation and President and board 

member of the United Nations Association in Canada (Edmonton branch). Nina’s involvement in           

university governance gives her familiarity with the Alberta Post Secondary Learning Act and the Ministry 

of Advanced Education’s policies and directions. Her job connects her with colleagues from educational 

institutions across Edmonton, Alberta and Canada, giving her a great source of varying perspectives.  

 

“I know from experience that this role is a big commitment, and I will wholeheartedly devote 

my time and effort to fulfill the responsibilities as the staff representative on the MacEwan 
University Board of Governors.ò 
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What can MSA help me with? 

 
We can’t help if we don’t know what’s going on. MSA Director of  Labour Relations, Harry Oosterhoff is available to 

help with a wide range of issues: 

 

Workplace issues, Workload issues, Conflict management, Discrimination/harassment, Sick leave and   

disability, WCB, Return to work, Accommodation, Scheduling concerns, Job description/classification, 

Leaves and vacation entitlement, Disputed performance reviews, Probationary extensions/ 

terminations, many, many other issues.  

 

Don’t wonder if we can help you - assume that we can.  

Talk to us.  Let us assist you. That’s why we’re here.  

Use Your University Funds on Your Health 

 

You know it’s important. It’s always a priority for your children, spouse, 

friends and family to balance their mental and physical wellbeing to achieve 

success. Well, now it’s time for you!  

 

Spring into your health and wellness with Sport and Wellness! Improve your 

health using Access to University Learning Activities Funds on Sport and Wellness Healthy Body= Healthy Mind 

programs. Take advantage of these offerings, available exclusively to MacEwan University’s Staff and Faculty.  

Whether you are new to the gym, returning, or a lifelong user, we’ve got you covered! 

 

Fitness Classes (Registration deadline for Employee Only fitness classes is May 3.) 

Employee Only classes: Hatha Yoga, Pilates  

Fitness for Less classes: Barre Fitness and Better Body Bootcamp 

 

Membership Programs 

 Sidekick Six | Jul 3-Jan 1| $360 

An employee membership to Sport and Wellness for the duration of the program including access to all value-

added classes, fitness centre, gymnasium, pool and a 10% discount on registered programs. 

 

A program design specific to your goals and experiences monthly newsletters, giveaways, and info and tips on 

exercise and nutrition. This self-directed program welcomes all fitness levels.  

 

Fabulous FOUR Plus Pass | May 7 – Aug 28 | $225 

 An employee membership to Sport and Wellness for the duration of the program including access to all value-

 added classes, fitness centre, gym, pool and a 10% discount on registered programs.  

  

 Registration into a Fitness for Less group fitness class of your choosing (see pg 6 of the Winter 2017 Program 

 Guide for class options.) Please include your class choice in the additional note section of the Access to Learn

 ing form. Do not submit a separate application for the Fitness for Less class. Classes will be filled on a first 

 come first serve basis. 

 

Employee Personal Training 

Train for less than $20/ session 

Check out our new pricing and ask about our Personal Training Incentive pricing 

Personal or Group- one, five or 10 sessions 

Program Design- 2 sessions | 1 x 30 min & 1 x 1 hr 

 

For more information, visit our website, download our brochure or call Jenni with any questions at 497-5411. You’ll 

need your employee ID number and course code to apply using the activities fund.  

 

Sign-up today and Live to Move at MacEwan University Sport and Wellness.  

https://www.macewan.ca/wcm/CampusServices/SportandWellness/HealthandWellness/MacEwanEmployees/index.htm
https://www.macewan.ca/wcm/CampusServices/SportandWellness/FitnessPrograms/FitnessForLess/index.htm
https://www.macewan.ca/wcm/CampusServices/SportandWellness/HealthandWellness/MacEwanEmployees/index.htm
https://www.macewan.ca/wcm/CampusServices/SportandWellness/HealthandWellness/MacEwanEmployees/index.htm
https://www.macewan.ca/wcm/CampusServices/SportandWellness/TrainingandTesting/PersonalandGroupTraining/index.htm
http://www.macewan.ca/wcm/CampusServices/SportandWellness/HealthandWellness/MacEwanEmployees/index.htm
https://myportal.macewan.ca/group/staff/forms-cabinet
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Signed members of the MacEwan Staff Association have the opportunity to receive a discount at numerous businesses      

within Edmonton and surrounding areas. Please contact MSA or click here for full details on each discount.  

Please be prepared to present your MSA card at the time of sale or service.  

CAR DEALERS/RENTALS 

Crosstown Auto Centre 

Leduc Chrysler  

Sherwood Nissan 

Volvo of Edmonton 

West Edmonton Hyundai 

National Car and Truck Rental 

Budget Rent a Car System Inc 

 

CELLULAR 

Tom Harris Cellular 

 

PHOTOGRAPHY 

Carter Photography 

 

COMPUTERS 

DELL 

London Drugs 

 

ENTERTAINMENT 

Broadway Across Canada 

Cineplex Movie Theatre 

Jubilations Dinner Theatre 

Mayfield Dinner Theatre 

The Citadel Theatre 

Elevation Pictures 

 

FITNESS 

Apple Fitness Store 

City of Edmonton Corporate Wellness  

MacEwan University Sport and Wellness 

 

FLORAL 

Funky Petals - Ft. Saskatchewan 

 

HOTELS 

Choice Hotels - Comfort Inn, Comfort Inn 

& Suites,  Quality Inn, Clarion, Sleep Inn, 

Mainstay Inn, Econolodge, Rodeway Inn, 

Suburban, Ascend Hotel Collection, 

Cambria Hotel & Suites 

Radisson Hotel -   

Edmonton/Red Deer locations 

Hotel Blackfoot (Calgary) 

 

INSURANCE 

Johnson Inc. Insurance  

 

OPTICAL 

Pro Optical 

Dr. Mandy Mah 

 

RESTAURANTS/FOOD 

Louisiana Purchase 

Quiznos Sub (109 st.) 

The Curry House 

Mayfield Dinner Theatre 

Mayfield Dinner Theatre is excited to 

once again offer MSA members a   

discount on this year’s productions. 

Tickets are $69 plus tax for the first 2 

weeks of each show (based on              

availability). When ordering tickets at 

the box office 780.483.4051, quote 

“MacEwan”. 

____________________ 

 

Jubilations Dinner Theatre 

25% savings on regular tickets 

 

Look for upcoming shows at: 

http://edmonton.jubilations.ca/ 

____________________ 

 

Broadway Across Canada 

Up next: Motown the Musical 

 

For discounted tickets: http://

edmonton.broadway.com/macewan/   

 

Promo Code: EDMONTON 

 

RETAIL 

Mark’s Work Wearhouse  

Carbon Environmental Boutique 

 

SPA  

True Serenity Spa 

Overproof Foot Lounge 

 

TRAVEL 

Cruicon Cruise Outlet PLUS Inc. 

Park’n’Fly Parking 

Uniglobe One Travel 

 

MISCELLANEOUS 

Ziebart South 

Endless Savings & More 

GoAsAGroup Discount Program 

Groupsales.com 

GoAsAGroup has made some major 

changes and improvements. They 

just released a new version of their 

website, which improves the product        

selection and makes the overall pro-

cess much more intuitive. To view 

these changes please go to:  

goasagroup.com, you'll have to login 

to see pricing. 

If you have previously signed up with 

GoAsAGroup you will see the changes 

when you sign in. Because of these 

website changes the custom link to 

create new accounts is: 

app.goasagroup.com/macewan 

 

UNIGLOBE ONE  TRAVEL 
1-800-661-2454 

 

Relationship Rewards Program 

Book your next vacation with Uniglobe One 

Travel and receive: 

- $50 gift card of your choice: Chapters, 

iTunes, Home Depot, Boston Pizza or 

Earl’s 

- Exclusive savings and negotiated rates 

just for your company 

- Upgraded accommodations, resorts, spa 

credits at   select resorts 

- Shipboard credits and extra amenities on 

select cruises 

- Exclusive weekly emails with Relationship 

Rewards  Travel Specials and More! 

- Sign up at 

http://relationshiprewards.blogspot.com/ 

       

 

http://macewanstaff.ca/resources/corporate-discounts/
http://edmonton.jubilations.ca/
http://edmonton.broadway.com/macewan/
http://edmonton.broadway.com/macewan/
http://www.esmobileapp.com/
http://app.goasagroup.com/macewan
http://goasagroup.com/
http://app.goasagroup.com/macewan
http://relationshiprewards.blogspot.com/
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Enter to a win a Cineplex Night Out Movie 

Pass!  Please return by  

April 20, 2018.  
 

1. What do you think is the role of a MSA Member 

Representative? 

    __________________________________________     

    

     __________________________________________    

     

    _______________________________________________ 
 

2.   Will you attend a Sexual Violence Policy and  

 Procedure Town Hall? Why or why not? 
     

  ________________________________________ 

 

3.  List any questions or topics you would like 

 addressed at the May 24 Spring General  

 Meeting?    

 __________________________________________        
  

  __________________________________________        

   

      __________________________________________        

               

Email answers to: msa@macewan.ca.  
 

NAME ___________________________________________ 

DEPT ____________________________________________ 

WK ADDRESS ____________________________________ 

 

MSA 

7-102D, 10700—104 Avenue 

Edmonton, Alberta T5J 4S2 

Phone: 780-497-5697 

Fax: 780-497-5696 
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For confidential matters, please use: 
 

MSA Office: msa@macewanstaff.ca 

Labour Relations: Hoosterhoff@macewanstaff.ca 

MSA President: dwinquist@macewanstaff.ca 

MSA Vice-President: ljeffrey@macewanstaff.ca 
 

Depending on the nature of your email, for your own comfort 

please feel free to use your personal email account.   

Corporate Challenge  May 23—June 10, 2018 

 

Team rosters are made! However, we are still missing 

players for the following sports: 

Sport                             Gender Requirement 

Near-beer Pong     3 Players (ALL genders) 

Eight Ball                 1 Female 

Poker                    1 Female 

Road Race              2 Players (1 Female & 1 of either Gender) 

Orienteering              3 Players (ALL genders) 

Obstacle Course     3 Players (ALL genders) 

Basketball                 3 Players (ALL genders) 

Bunnock                1 Female 

Horseshoes           4 players (2 male & 2 of either gender) 

 

If you know of anyone who could fill these gaps, or 

you’d like to fill them yourself, please email        

walkerj78@macewan.ca. 
 

MacEwan has until Thursday April 6 to fill these 

missing spots or teams run the risk of being re-

moved from play. Please do what you can to help; 

it’s greatly appreciated. For more information, 

please visit:  MacEwan.ca/CorporateChallenge 

Let’s get out there to cheer on our teams! 

 

Thank you to everyone who participated in our    

Corporate Challenge  Sampler Wednesdays! 
 

A Mattress Recycling Project  
- an idea we thought was worth sharing  
 

http://edmontonjournal.com/news/local-news/west-

end-recycler-pitches-a-big-idea-for-ending-poverty 

UP TO 

40%ϝ IN 

SAVINGS 

 

- First auto claim forgiveness 

- AIR MILES Reward Miles 

- 24/7 Claims Services 

 

Call us at 1-877-742-7490 

mailto:msa@macewan.ca
mailto:msa@macewanstaff.ca
mailto:Hoosterhoff@macewanstaff.ca
mailto:dwinquist@macewanstaff.ca
mailto:ljeffrey@macewanstaff.ca
https://docs.google.com/document/d/19rCk3EBEdg7x47yQ36f65Uaf_8SJy5AIFFxhKFqew-w/edit
http://edmontonjournal.com/news/local-news/west-end-recycler-pitches-a-big-idea-for-ending-poverty
http://edmontonjournal.com/news/local-news/west-end-recycler-pitches-a-big-idea-for-ending-poverty

